

In attendance were President Jeff Pike, Board Members Rich MacDougall, Claire Bain,
Kathleen Choate, Karen Pratt and Vickie Stilwell.

Minutes of November 19, 2020 meeting were accepted.
First topic on the Agenda was whether to host, postpone or cancel 2021 banquet.   All members voted to cancel, and it was decided to use word “postpone” in place of cancel.   Vickie to notify hotel that banquet scheduled for May 15, 2021 is postponed and book date for 2022.   Also, contact Jennifer Duncan from the 25 year class.

We will write and send letter advising of postponement of banquet sometime in February. Important that alumni still send their dues and donations.   Also, keep Class of 1971 and graduating seniors in the loop.   Discussion held on who should get the mailings.   Rich expressed he would like to see younger ones involved.   We need to come up with a new way to contact them other than an annual letter.   Kathleen advised that out of approximately 4000 sent, we got 246 responses for last year.   Could be due to the Covid 19, but no more than 400 replies in the past several years.   Rich wants to define process of communicating and requested a list from Kathleen of alumni who responded in the past 10 years for him to review.   We are all in agreement not to send out the 4000 due to lack of response.   

Kathleen gave Treasurer’s Report.   Balance as of 1/1/2021 is $16,191.76

Rich gave report on Venmo payments and advised this won’t cost anything.   He is still looking into other online payment companies.

Hall of Excellence - Jeff advised presentation notice and video link posted to website.   The 2021 selection process was discussed.   Principal John Murray will attend our February meeting regarding the Hall of Excellence. All nominees will need to be in writing.   Will confirm time frame and voting at our next meeting.

Rich had a commitment and left the meeting before the Principal’s Council meeting was listed on the Agenda.

Joanne is helping Jeff with Alumni website, posting messages, etc.   Hoping to improve outreach to Alumni outside of the website and social media.

Consideration given on what can be done for Class of 1970 and Class of 1971 since they missed out being honored guests.   We would like to remember them by doing something for them.

Open Board Position - Debbie (Black) Heffner from Australia indicated interest in running for the Board.   She will fill in.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM

Next meeting scheduled for February 18, 2021

Respectfully submitted,

VICTORIA J. STILWELL, CLERK
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